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Cinnabar Valley Elementary

1800 Richardson Road

Nanaimo, BC V9X 1C9

Phone: (250) 716-1030

Fax: (250) 716-0476


October 19, 2017
Please complete STUDENT EMERGENCY RELEASE FORM coming home on Monday Oct. 23 and return to school ASAP. 

Our school participated in ShakeOutBC 2017 earthquake drill today. Our students had the opportunity to practice “Drop, Cover and Hold On”, and review safe evacuation procedures.  Our mustering station today was the gym, due to the weather conditions.  Our usual mustering station would be the school field.
For parent information, in the event of any disaster situation such as a serious earthquake causing damage, dangerous chemical spill, flood or other event that would require the involvement of the Provincial Emergency Plan, parents are sked to observe the following guidelines. 

1. Parents should not try to retrieve their child from school until instructed to do so via WOLF 106.9 FM radio or WAVE 102.3 FM radio. We also have a NLPS (Nanaimo-Ladysmith Public Schools) app. To make sure you receive the most up-to-date notifications download the app on your Apple or Android device. (Search Nanaimo Ladysmith Public Schools (SD68)
2. Local radio stations, within the Cowichan Valley Regional District include, but are not limited to: The Q-100.3FM, the WAVE—102.3 FM, SUN FM—89.7, CKEG—1570 AM and DFAX—1070 AM, SHAW Cable (Channel 3), and the A Channel (Channel 53—Cable 12) will provide timely information updates during an emergency disaster (ref: www.cvrd.bc.ca—Emergency Public Information During an Emergency/Disaster) 
3. No student will be dismissed from school unless a parent (or individual designated by a parent) comes for them. 

4. No child will be allowed to leave with another person, even a relative or baby-sitter, unless we have written permission to that effect or that particular person is listed on the student’s emergency card in our files. With this in mind, if your child’s information is not up to date, please advise the school office. 

5. All parents, or designated parties, who come for students must have them signed out at the office or at the temporary Student Release Station located at the edge of the parking lot near the swings. Please note: the Student Release Station location may be changed, depending upon the nature of the emergency. 
6. We are prepared to care for your children in times of critical situations. If you are not able to reach the school, we will care for your child here. We do ask for your help in the following areas: 

·  Please do not call the school—we must have the lines open for emergency calls. 

· Following an earthquake or other emergency in which streets may be cluttered with debris, do not immediately drive to the school as school access routes must remain clear for emergency vehicles. 

·  Do tune your radio to WOLF 106.9 FM or WAVE 102.3 FM. Information and directions will be given over the radio, or other stations as listed in #2 above. 

As part of the home-school relationship, we truly value parents’ and caregivers’ role in our emergency preparedness planning. We thank you in advance for returning the emergency release information form in a timely manner.  
Sincerely,
Dr. Diane Charles, Principal
Cinnabar Valley Elementary School 
